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Phase 1

We installed a shared use footway/cycleway

from Folkestone Harbour to Sandgate

Esplanade.  This phase was completed at

the end of 2016.

Phase 2

We installed a Zebra pedestrian crossing

point, localised widening of the footway and

cycle route signs on A259 Sandgate

Esplanade, extending the route to Hythe

and Saltwood Sailing Club.  This phase

was completed at the end of 2017.

Phase 3

We have designed a route from the Sailing

Club on Hythe Promenade across 'The

Green' to rejoin the A259 Dymchurch Road

at the junction with Reachfields.  We are

currently in discussions with Hythe Town

Council, which owns the recreation ground

'The Green', with a view to providing a

continuous route across this area.

Phase 4

Under the Emergency Active Travel Fund

provided by the Department for Transport,

we introduced a shared use

footway/cycleway along the A259 from the

end of Phase 3 at the junction with

Reachfields to the junction with Nickolls

Road, Palmarsh. This phase of the route

also included a Toucan crossing at the

junction of St George's Place.  This section

was completed in early 2019.

Phase 5

Under Tranche 2 of the Active Travel Fund

provided by the Department for Transport,

we are proposing to install further shared use

path from the end of the Phase 4 at Palmarsh

through to Dymchurch Redoubt.  This

phase of the route will take cyclists through

Ministry of Defence land adjacent to the

A259 and then onto the seawall creating a

complete virtually all off-road cycle route

from Folkestone to Littlestone-on-Sea.

Works are due to take place in early 2022.
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